
 

 

 

July 25, 2016 

Via Web Filing 

 

 

 

Mr. Michael Dougherty, Executive Director 

Oregon Public Utility Commission 

201 High Street SE 

Suite 100 

Salem, OR 97301-3612 

 

RE: Transfer of Customers of TNCI Operating Company, LLC to 

Matrix Telecom, LLC and 

Request to Cancel Certificate of TNCI Operating Company, LLC (CP 1548) 

 

Dear Mr. Dougherty: 

 

This letter is submitted on behalf of TNCI Operating Company, LLC (“TNCI OpCo”) and Matrix 

Telecom, LLC (“Matrix”) notifying the Commission that the transfer of TNCI OpCo's customers to 

Matrix has been officially completed and the internal restructuring of the companies, filed with the 

Commission in their May 10, 2016 notification, has been finalized. TNCI OpCo states that the 

aforementioned customers are now being served by Matrix Telecom, LLC. 

 

Based upon the transfer and internal restructuring, TNCI Operating Company, LLC has ceased its 

operations in Oregon and hereby requests the cancellation of its Certificate of Authority (CP 1548).  

TNCI OpCo was authorized to provide resold and facilities-based local and interexchange services on 

June 20, 2013 in Order No. 13-234 issued in Docket No. 1548. 

 

Any questions you may have regarding this filing should be directed to my attention at 407-740-3001 or 

via email to tforte@tminc.com. Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ Thomas M. Forte 

 

Thomas M. Forte 

Consultant to Matrix Telecom, LLC 

 

cc: Alex Valencia (Via E-Mail) - Matrix 

file: Matrix - Oregon - Other 

tms: ORx1602a 

 

TF/mw 

 


